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In this issue:

· Bogus Check Scheme Thwarted
· New Data Sharing Site Proving Popular
· Media Inquiry into Metro Rail’s Fail-Safe System
· Metro Orange Line Extension to Chatsworth


	Bogus Check Scheme Thwarted
In the past couple of weeks, there have been nearly 70 fraudulent workers compensation checks that have been stopped by our bank’s control procedures.  The checks range from about $400-500 each in Iowa, Tennessee, and Mississippi.  Due to our control procedures, we incurred no losses.  Since we have no losses, the Office of the Inspector General is handling potential criminal follow up with federal authorities.
New Data Sharing Site Proving Popular
On June 10, 2009, Communications announced the launch of a new beta data sharing developer site and it is proving to be extremely popular.  The site was developed by our Creative Services department and has been mentioned on several websites, blogs, social networks, etc.  We have already had over 9,500 page views.  Over 140 users have signed-up to access the data, which includes transit route and schedule data as well as GIS data, and 2 low fidelity applications have already been developed.  We are generating lots of attention from the transportation community and are rapidly being seen as on the leading edge of data sharing via the web.  More information is available at http://www.metro.net/developer/. 
Media Inquiry into Metro Rail’s Fail-Safe System
In light of the recent accident involving two Metro Rail trains in Washington DC yesterday, Media Relations received calls from KNX/KFWB regarding what safe guards Metro employs to prevent such accidents from occurring here.  Rail General Manager, Mike Cannell was interviewed by the station and told the reporter that here in Los Angeles, we have a system in place called Automatic Train Protection (ATP) that detects the presence of trains and will automatically reduce the speed of the trains and will stop them in the event another train is detected on the same track.  He told the reporter that it is a fail safe system, so if anything fails; it automatically goes into the safe mode and stops the train.  In addition, in light of the recent accident back east, Metro is currently refreshing all of our train operators and controllers on procedures to ensure the system is safe for our riding patrons.  The story is expected to air later today.

Metro Orange Line Extension to Chatsworth

The Daily News is expected to write an editorial supporting the extension of the Metro Orange Line to Chatsworth.  The editorial is expected run in tomorrow’s newspaper.
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